Diocese of Harrisburg

Cursillo Secretariat Meeting

January 5, 2016
Attendance:  Spiritual Director Fr. William Weary, Lay Director Betty Berry, Secretary Terri DiBacco, Committee Chairs, Wendy Vogt, Robbie Davis, Mary Ridder, along with attendees Harris Kalemtis, John Frye and Steve Troelsch.
Opening prayer led by Fr. Weary, followed by Group Reunion.

Review of November Minutes – The December minutes were approved as written.

Treasurer’s Report – Betty gave the report of Phil Talarico that he was having computer issues and would forward the report at a later date.  Current fund balance of $5,953.87.    
Committee Reports:

Pre-Cursillo – Applications for the March Weekend should be sent to Wendy Vogt. Wendy currently has 5 applications.  There is an estimate of 20 candidates and 19 workers for the weekend.  We are still in need of an assistant spiritual director.
Cursillo – Ron Borza’s report was forwarded by email to each Leader. St. Pius X will host two weekends in August 2016 for both a women’s (August 18-21) and men’s (August 11-14) weekend. 
Betty reported that the team for the Women’s March weekend is in place with the first meeting to be held on January 16th.

Post-Cursillo – The Grand Ultreya will be held October 8, 2016.
School of Leaders – Robbie Davis reported that the January, February and March School of Leaders will be held at the Cardinal Keeler Center. This upcoming Saturday will be Jim Gontis and Robbie giving the rollos.  The April workshop will be moved most likely to September.
Communications –   John Frye reported that The New Day printer, Fred Fortney, proposed to receive the electronic file of the addresses from Gary Honabach, placing the addresses on The New Day electronically, then mailing directly from his business.  This would be a few cents more than we are now paying for the distribution of the publication but decrease the number of steps and time.  We are also charged for incorrect addresses returned to the post office which would aid in corrections/deletions and perhaps balance the cost.  We will look at the cost of the current system comparatively when we receive the treasurer’s report next month.
The next issue of The New Day is scheduled for late spring/early summer.

Theresa Carey has resigned as the editor and John has graciously agreed to take on The New Day.  
Region 2 – No report.
Old Business – 
The shed contract has been renewed.  Ron and Phil will inventory supplies.

The results of the CDC survey were discussed as to theme, skits, rollo rooms, 24 hour adoration, study materials, teams, palanca, rollista dress code, kitchen crew and meetings.  Further action was tabled.
New Business – There being no new business, the meeting adjourned at 9:15 p.m.
Fr. Weary closed with a prayer.

The next meeting will be held on Tuesday, February 2, 2016 7:00 – 9:00 pm.

Terri DiBacco

Secretary
January 15, 2016
